March 1, 2011
Adam Torem, Administrative Law Judge
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
In the Matter of the Penalty Assessment Against Hansen Bros. Transfer & Storage

Docket TV-102032
Dear Judge Torem:


Staff has been informed that Hansen Bros. Transfer & Storage Co., Inc. is unavailable for the hearing in this matter, currently scheduled for March 30, 2011, and has requested that the hearing be rescheduled to a later date.  After speaking with Hansen Bros. yesterday afternoon, Staff and Hansen Bros. have determined that rescheduling the hearing to April 26, 2011, would be satisfactory to both parties.  Staff, therefore, requests that the Commission reschedule the hearing to April 26, 2011.

Sincerely,

GREGORY J. TRAUTMAN
Assistant Attorney General 

GJT/emd
cc:  Hansen Bros. Transfer & Storage
